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(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Health and Community Activities

Subject Matter

To consider a report from the Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport (CLS.62/03) evaluating options for the future management of the Museum and Arts Service.  The report detailed the strengths and weaknesses of creating a Trust as opposed to continuing the in-house delivery in a modified form, either through a Development Trust or revised internal management arrangements.

Whilst a Trust offered considerably more advantages to the delivery of the service than in-house provision, there were also wider corporate considerations.  These included central charges to be apportioned in the event of a Trust being established and also the impact on the Council’s overall size of operation and its ability to direct the service according to the corporate objectives and priorities.  It was clear that a Trust offered little opportunity for savings and the setting up costs would be considerable. The largest single saving would emanate from the rates, although the 20% discretionary relief a charitable trust would seek on top of the 80% mandatory relief would represent a cost to the Council of around £12,000.

A summary of a specialist Consultant's report analysing the options was also submitted.

Members agreed that the modified in-house option should be rejected and that a Development Plan was needed to enable an informed decision to be taken on whether a Trust or development of the status quo management arrangement would be the most appropriate option to pursue.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That the modified in-house option be rejected as unsuitable, leaving the development of the status quo management arrangement or a Trust as viable options.

2.
That the Museum and Arts Service be requested to produce a Development Plan and it be a recommendation to the City Council on 4 November 2003 that the anticipated cost of up to £50,000 be taken from the allocated budget assigned to develop a Trust.

3.
That the report be forwarded to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consideration, along with any further reports on future management options, with observations being reported back to a future meeting of the Executive prior to a final decision being made.

Reasons for Decision

To make arrangements to ensure that a decision can be reached to determine the future direction for the Museum and Arts service.







